To all members of staff and members of Council at the University of Wales, Lampeter
Following the meeting of University Council held on 29th July we are taking this opportunity to update you on the recent review of the institution undertaken by HW Corporate Finance on behalf of HEFCW. The final report has now been received, but cannot be distributed at this stage as it will not be considered by HEFCW’s Council until September. It is extremely disappointing to note that draft versions of the report have been made available to the press and the recent negative publicity as a result of this action has not been in the University’s best interests. This is a crucial time for the University’s future and it is increasingly important that we all pull together to achieve what should be our common aim of securing and developing high quality Higher Education provision at Lampeter.
In recognition of the issues raised in both the CHEMS report and the HW report for HEFCW the University Council has set up a Steering Group. The Steering Group consists of lay members of Council with the Vice-President in the Chair and in attendance the Acting Vice-Chancellor, Head of School and a staff member of Council.
The Steering Group's terms of reference include to take all necessary steps to deal with immediate management issues, to bring forward to the Council recommendations regarding interim management arrangements and the longer term future of the University as highlighted within the HEFCW report.
It is important to note that, in the HEFCW consultants’ view, “a compelling case for closure does not exist” at present. The report also notes that Lampeter delivers “valuable academic outputs”. We hope that this allays some fears but we also stress that the University’s ongoing financial situation is challenging, in particular considering current recruitment statistics, and we all have a part to play in securing a successful future for this unique institution. 
It is imperative that we all work together to demonstrate that Lampeter has a viable and sustainable development plan. Our future is in our hands and we must do all we can to be in as strong a position as possible to dictate the way ahead for the University and to keep all possible options open until a full evaluation can be undertaken. This process has already begun with difficult decisions having to be taken in relation to the 2008/09 budget to demonstrate short term viability. Over the coming months the University’s strategy will be reconsidered and full consultation with staff and other stakeholders will take place as part of the process. In addition, a number of pressing operational issues highlighted within the report will be addressed. 
A separate e-mail address has been set up where staff can e-mail any concerns, queries or constructive comments they have at present. These will be collated centrally and considered by the Senior Management Team and the Steering Group referred to above. A Staff Assembly will then be arranged in the near future when there are further developments to report and feedback can be given to issues raised.
 It is essential that every effort is made to maximise student numbers studying on campus at Lampeter as this will contribute greatly to demonstrating our future viability and we would appreciate, therefore, a concerted effort by all departments in the forthcoming clearing process. We cannot emphasise enough the importance of this process, we will be working with the Heads of Department on this and also on a well co-ordinated schools liaison plan over the coming months to increase the student intake during 2009. 
Finally, we would like to note that both the management team and the Council are working very closely in partnership, and in full agreement with HEFCW during the challenging times that we face. We will issue further messages over the coming weeks to keep staff informed of progress, but in the meantime, if anyone has any concerns, queries or comments, please post them to comments@lamp.ac.uk.
We would like to thank you in advance for your co-operation in the above matters.
Dr R Brinley Jones, President
Gwyndaf Tobias, Acting Vice-Chancellor
